
2025

          
  Come, ye, let us walk in the light of the Lord. - Isaiah 2:5
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The women who run Seaside Home take their
       responsibilities very seriously. They know that the 
home means so much to a lot of people, and that many, 
including themselves, need Seaside Home in order to 
refresh year after year. One of the many things always 
on their mind is the safety of the home, and the precious 
guests who sleep there on hot summer nights. 

The board knew that sooner or later the electrical work 
throughout the main building would need to be upgraded. 
And because of the age of the home, the first estimate was 
very high — over $100,000. But at the beginning of 2024, 
they knew they couldn’t operate much longer without 
making the upgrades.

One day last spring, as the board of managers began the 
preparations for another season at Seaside Home, they 
addressed the topic at a board meeting. “We knew it was 
time to tackle this project,” says Linda Allebach, the new 
Seaside Home Board of Managers President. “We just had 
to figure out where to get the money. The first estimates we 
received were so high because of the type of wiring used in 
the home so many years ago.”

Allebach says the board discussed ways to come up with 
the money to do the needed work. “We knew we would 
make the electrical work our main focus of fundraising 
in 2024, but we knew it could take years to raise that kind 
of money. We also discussed using investments bestowed 
upon the home a few years ago, but we really didn’t want to 
do that.” It was about that time that another board member 
spoke: “Why don’t we just let God handle it?”

“Yes,” says Allebach. “Sometimes we get ahead of 
ourselves!” 

So, the group took a step back and put their faith into 
action. As the Bible tells us in Mark 9:23 … all things are 
possible to him that believeth. (Mark 9:23) They started out 
with praying about the need. And from there, there was 
no stopping! The first blessing came when Doug Bennett, 

With God, All Things Are Possible
husband of manager Ann 
Bennett, found a new contractor 
whose bid came in at just under 
$28,000. That’s more than 
$70,000 less than previous bids 
received! Then came summer 
with generous donations to the 
electrical fund from guests. And 
finally came the 2025 Tea Letter 
which brought in a whopping 
$29,231, covering almost exactly what was needed!

Yes, friends, anything is possible when you give your burdens 
to the Lord! Ask any of the ladies on the Seaside Home 
Board of Managers. And rest easy at night when you vacation 
at the home. The electrical work is done. Amen!

For God loveth a
cheerful giver
A group of kids help raise money
for Seaside Home by selling items they made throughout 
the year and donating the proceeds to the home.
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The mission of Seaside Home is 
to spread the Gospel of our Lord 
Jesus Christ and to give spiritual 
as well as physical refreshment 
to our guests.
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Dear friends,
Since the late 1800’s, the Lord has allowed Seaside Home to spread the Gospel of our 
Lord Jesus Christ and give spiritual and physical refreshment to our guests. We have 
a lot to be thankful for. God is faithful. In 2024, many friends partnered with us to 
assist in fulfilling that mission. 
On behalf of the entire Seaside Home Board of Managers, we want to express 
our deepest gratitude to those who participated in the ministry last year. The 
Lord provided 11 pastors who volunteered their time to share the Good News. In 
addition, our amazing staff served our guests faithfully. Many friends donated 
financially. Many prayed, and God provided. We thank the Lord for each of you 
and we are truly blessed to have you as a part of our mission. We pray that God 
will bless you abundantly for your kindness and dedication to the mission of Seaside 
Home.
The Bible reminds us that “God loves a cheerful giver” and your joyful giving is 
truly inspiring to the Seaside Home Board of Managers. Because of your continued 
support, I’m excited to announce that we have been able to upgrade the electricity in 
the main house at Seaside Home. Praise the Lord for his continued provision.
Do you know anyone who may be interested in working at Seaside Home?  We are 
currently looking for motivated Christians to live and work at Seaside Home for the 
summer season. Please visit our website for more details. 
We’re hopeful that you’ll consider joining us this summer for a week of spiritual 
refreshment. Please consider telling a friend and bringing them along. Come and see 
what the Lord is doing at Seaside in 2025.
May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you trust in Him, so that you 
may overflow with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit. -Romans 15:13

                              Blessings be with you now and always,
                              Linda L. Allebach
    		           Linda L. Allebach, President

In memoriam
The Board of Managers of Seaside Home ask you to join us in celebrating the life 
of our precious manager who left us to be with our Lord and Savior. 

Loretta Bueche, Seaside Home board manager, passed away on 
May 6, 2024. She was a servant for the Lord’s work. Loretta was 
down-to-earth. In sincerity, love and strength from God she strove 
to be the best she could be for the people in her life, be they 
family or friend. She set a good example of the Christian woman. 
Loretta spent her last several years on the Seaside Home board, 
serving guests during their stay there.

Large gaming monitors
and hoverboards
are not permitted
at Seaside Home.





Registration Procedures
Reservation requests will be processed beginning March 1. Enclosed you will find four forms:
1.  Submit the First Time Guest Reference Form if you have not been a guest with us before. Remember to have your pastor 

complete and sign the reference area. You can send this form before, or with, the request form. 
2.  Please read the 2025 Policies. They are very important, and you really do need to know them. 
3.  Fill out the Reservation Request Form.  Each adult must submit his or her own form. This helps keep our records accurate and 

up to date. If you are bringing your children and Grandma, and Grandma has a different address, please send us a form with her 
information in addition to the form for yourself and children. If you are bringing adult, unmarried children, and they live at your 
address, you can list them on your request; please include individual email addresses. Married couples should submit one form, 
include individual email addresses, but designate one email address as primary. 

4.  The 4th form, the Temporary Caretaker and Medical Authorization Form, is required when you bring a child, under the age of 
18, who is not your child or legal ward. The form should be submitted with the reservation request. The form must be submitted 
before the child is confirmed on the reservation. Contact the Registrar if you have any questions. NOTE: Some medical facilities 
may require a notarized form. 

Please take a look at our website at www.SeasideHomeNJ.org. for helpful information, or to contact the Registrar via email. All forms 
can be downloaded and printed from the website for your convenience. 





On the porch with the registrar 



 Come, ye, let us walk in 
the light of the Lord.

— Isaiah 2:5

I had the opportunity as a young girl to spend a lot of time
     outside. Whether it was at the beach, climbing a tree in the 
yard, climbing Mt. Pocono, or just spending time watching 
wildlife, I learned to love nature. There is so much beauty in 
God’s creation. We find it in sunrises, sunsets, the color of 
flowers, the sound of birds, the smell of fresh air, the warmth of 
the sun. God’s creation is for us to see His good works and for 
our enjoyment. We can also see His amazing creation in one 
another. 
These thoughts take me back to a song I learned as a child, 
“Jesus My Lord”. The lyrics are as follows:

Have you ever looked at the sunset with the sky mellowing red? 
And the clouds suspended like feathers? 
Then I say, you’ve seen Jesus my Lord.
Have you ever stood at the ocean with the white foam at your feet? 
Felt the endless thundering motion? 
Then I say, you’ve seen Jesus my Lord.
Have you ever looked at the cross, with a man hanging in pain? 
Seen the look of love in His eyes? 
Then I say, you’ve seen Jesus my Lord.
Have you ever stood in the family with the Lord there in your midst? 
Seen the face of Christ on each other? 
Then I say, you’ve seen Jesus my Lord.

As you prepare for Seaside Home this summer come ready to 
experience Jesus my Lord in so many ways. Be in prayer for a 
wonderful time of fellowship, rest, and enjoyment of the beauty 
of God’s creation all around you.
Praying for a great 2025 summer season,

Joanne Criswell
Joanne Criswell

On the porch with the registrar 
We are once again accepting donations of new white twin-
size sheet sets and mattress covers, gently used toddler 
toys for the front porch play area, gently used sand toys 
for an outdoor sharing bin and children’s books (no small 
pieces, please).

How you can help this year

Cook, Assistant Cook,
Kitchen Associates,

Room and Board Provided

Summer Positions Available

Important dress information

As a Christian organization in New Jersey, we 
must follow not only the rules of the state but also, 
more importantly, we must follow the rules of the 
Bible. One important area that often requires some 
reminders is in the area of dress. For health and 
safety, we must wear shoes at all times when not in 
our rooms. But for modesty, midriff tops and very 
short shorts should not be worn while at Seaside 
Home. Bathing suits must be covered at all times
(no sheer bathing suit cover-ups) and not worn
	 during meals. Proper
	 undergarments must be
	 worn, and men and
	 women must be fully
	 dressed when leaving
	 the shower areas. Thank
	 you for your cooperation.



The Board of Managers of 
Seaside Home would like to 
give special thanks to: 

Lisa Leo, Taylor Made Graphics, 
Mechanicsburg, Pa., for donating her 
time and talents in the design of this 
newsletter. 

And to Tiger Printing, which donated 
100 percent of the paper and printing 
fees for this publication.

Your generosity has made 
this newsletter possible! 

TIGER PRINTING GROUP
215.799.0500 • www.tigerpg.com

TAYLORMADEGRAPHICS
717.805.6567

           Seaside
           Home
7676 Rockstone Lane
Mobile, AL 36695

Many people vacation at Seaside Home 
year after year because of how it seems 
somewhat preserved, shielded from 
the outside world. They appreciate the 
modest dress required, as well as the 
scheduled times of prayer and devotion 
that all guests must attend. 

Many were disappointed when Covid-19 
forced the home to eliminate other 
cherished traditions that they have grown to love.

That’s why the Seaside Home Board of Managers is happy to announce that effective this year the home will once 
again provide bedding to all guests, and meals will once again be served family style. Toys will now be provided on 
the porch, and sharing will be encouraged once again!  

Important Announcement!


